For the exam it is request to present - at least 5 working days before the data of the exam the following documents
·  the technical reports requested during the course
· The report on item chosen from the students.
After the discussion of these documents, I ask you one or more questions on the items propose during the course.

The final mark associated with a course made of two modules is decided by the corresponding Examination Committee, that includes the teachers of the modules and possibly other colleagues in the field.
 
There is no general rule about averaging or rounding. Usually, the final mark is computed as the average of the two separate marks: usually, not by rule. Analogously, when decimals are involved, there’s no predefined policy about rounding up or down: it’s a choice made by the Examination Committee as a function of each individual student’s performance in the partial exams of the two modules.
 

